

CEMETERY BOARD

MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 14, 2021 - 8:00 AM

The meeting was called to order at 8:00am by Chairman Joel Day. Day thanked everyone for attending.

Present were members Mayor Day, Service Director Ron McAbier, Kelly Herron, Mark Wideman, Tim Halter, and Aimee May.

Excused were Rich Geib, Jim Exley, and Dave Frantz. A quorum was not present.

SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT:

Mr. Herron gave an update on the new Schoenbrunn Meadows Cemetery, stating that the contractors are currently installing the metal roof on the new office and finishing the siding. The interior finishes were selected earlier this week and have now been ordered. Once these supplies arrive then the contractors will be able to complete the interior of the building. Superintendent Herron has received many calls from residents interested in purchasing lots at Schoenbrunn Meadows and he is hoping to begin selling the lots in February.

The Collumbarium Niches have arrived at Schoenbrunn Meadows Cemetery! They were delivered and set into place last week. Mr. Herron is currently working on the pricing for these niches and will bring estimates to the February Cemetery Board Meeting for discussion and approval.

After a brief discussion, the meeting adjourned at 8:21am on a motion by Ron McAbier.

Lacey McKain, Administrative Assistant